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CEPOP COMMENDS U.S. SENATE FOR FOLLOWING U.S. HOUSE 
IN SWEEPING, BIPARTISAN SUPPORT OF “CARA” CONFERENCE REPORT 

 
Look to Timely Enactment by President, Full Funding and Agency Implementation  

 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. (July 13, 2016) – The Collaborative for Effective Prescription Opioid 
Policies (CEPOP; www.cepoponline.org) today saluted members of the U.S. Senate for the  
bipartisan action that passed the Comprehensive Addiction and Recovery Act (CARA) 
conference report and sent it to the President.  
 
CEPOP calls for the swift enactment of this landmark legislation so that implementation can 
commence.  Full funding in Fiscal Year 2017 and beyond is essential to realize the potential of 
the new policies and programs to save lives and turn the tide on the opioid epidemic.  
 
"Families across America are one step closer to getting some help addressing the opioid abuse 
crisis. Thousands of people from every congressional district have helped craft this bill and their 
voices have been heard. While much work remains ahead, this is a vital step forward," said 
former Congresswoman Mary Bono, co-convener of CEPOP.  
 
"CARA recognizes the vital importance of prevention and provides critical enhancement grants 
to current and former Drug-Free Communities grantees to combat prescription drug and 
methamphetamine abuse in their communities,” said General Arthur Dean, Chairman and CEO 
of the Community Anti-Drug Coalitions of America (CADCA) and co-convener of CEPOP. 
“This comprehensive bill lays the groundwork to turn the tide on the opioid epidemic, which is 
killing 129 people a day. The time to get CARA to the President's desk has never been more 
crucial." 
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"If fully supported, funded and implemented the CARA conference report has the potential to 
mitigate the devastating effects of our nation's opioid epidemic. By emphasizing a 
comprehensive approach that is focused on treatment and prevention, CARA is an important step 
forward in this fight. We hope Congress will provide the funding to fulfill the promise of the 
legislation," said Rich Hamburg, interim President and CEO of Trust for America's Health and 
CEPOP co-convener. 
 
About CEPOP 
The Collaborative for Effective Prescription Opioid Policies (CEPOP) brings together a broad 
array of nearly 70 national, regional and local stakeholders interested in the appropriate use of 
opioid medications.  Specifically, CEPOP supports a comprehensive and balanced public policy 
agenda that reduces abuse and promotes treatment options, both for those living with pain and 
confronting addiction.  CEPOP’s advocacy is focused on driving actions in the public sector that 
develop and deploy evidence-based solutions to these challenges. 
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